

125 Worth Street Room 717 New York, NY 10013 nyc.gov/sanitation

646-885-4727 scostas@dsny.nyc.gov April 9, 2019

Honorable Bill de Blasio Mayor, New York City City Hall New York, New York 10007

Honorable Corey Johnson Speaker, New York City Council City Hall New York, New York 10007

Honorable Antonio Reynoso New York City Council Chair, Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management 250 Broadway, Room 1740 New York, New York 10007

Dear Mayor de Blasio, Speaker Johnson and Councilmember Reynoso:

Pursuant to Section 4.3.1.4 of the New York City Solid Waste Management Plan adopted by the New York City Council and approved by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation in 2006, the Department is required to evaluate the acceptance of waste generated by commercial establishments and delivered by private carting companies to its four converted Marine Transfer Stations.

I am pleased to submit to you the Report on Delivery of Commercial Waste to Converted Department Marine Transfer Stations.

Sincerely,

Steven Costas